
 

 

August 10, 2010 

 

 

Montana University System 

2500 Broadway St., P.O. Box 203201 

Helena, MT 59630-3201 

 

Dear Board of Regents: 

 

Enclosed is a proposal for an accelerated post-baccalaureate undergraduate nursing 

alternative submitted by the College of Nursing at Montana State University.  We 

are excited about this proposal believing that this alternative will provide a quality 

route for individuals with a degree in a discipline other than nursing to enter the 

profession of nursing. As is evident in our packet, this proposal clearly meets a 

need.  Montana is one of three states without a second degree post baccalaureate 

option.  Our needs assessment has shown a high degree of interest and enthusiasm 

for this alternative.  Hardly a week goes by that we don’t hear about a degreed 

student that has chosen to leave the state because there is not an accelerated second 

degree option available in the state. 

 

The second degree alternative is just that – a new option – not a new program.  

Students enrolling in this alternative will follow the same curriculum as our basic 

students with the same number of credits, same courses, and same number of 

clinical hours.  The difference is simply the schedule.  The curriculum will be 

condensed into four academic terms (including summers) so students can complete 

the curriculum in 16 months beginning in summer 2011 (summer 2011  fall 

2011 spring 2011  summer 2012).  We plan to admit a cohort of 16 students to 

our Bozeman campus. Bozeman was selected in that we only admit once a year to 

that campus and do not compete with other nursing schools for clinical placements. 

 

The faculty in the College of Nursing at MSU are enthusiastic about this proposed 

alternative as is the MSU administration. We have worked closely with budgetary 

officials to develop a cost effective plan for the alternative with the intent of 

offering it through Extended University.  Our primary clinical partner in the 

community, Bozeman Deaconess Hospital, is supportive and eager to collaborate 

with us on this endeavor.  The Montana State Board of Nursing reviewed this 

proposal at its July 2010 meeting and gave full approval. 

 

Thank you for the consideration you will give this proposal.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Helen I. Melland, PhD, RN 

Dean and Professor 
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